March 19*, 2024
RE: Approval of Camping Trip planning

Dear Sunrise School Division Board of Trustees,

This letter serves as a proposal to take the grade 8 French Immersion students at Ecole Dugald School to
Camp Morton from June 12* to June 14, 2024. This is a request for “Superintendent Conditional
Approval/Approvalin Principle” and to be granted permission from the Board of Trustees. Mme Kelly
Palmer and Mme Manon Poulin, the Grade 8 French Immersion teachers, will be planning all aspects of
the trip, therefore reducing the cost and streamlining the process.

There are two purposes to this trip: the first is to allow the students to use the French language outside
of the classroom, in an outdoor setting, leading all aspects of the planning and activities in French. The
second purpose is to provide these students with the opportunity to connect outside of the classroom
one last time prior to leaving for high school.

Please see the attached itinerary of activities. The students will be planning and preparing French
activities prior to the trip, learning new vocabulary and skills to teach their peers.

Thank you for considering our proposal.

Sincerely,

Kelly Palmer / Manon Poulin ' Chris Gusberti

Grade 8 French Immersion Teachers Principal



To: Sunrise SD Board Members
RE: Camp Morton Field Trip Proposal

Dates: June 12, 2024 to June 14%, 2024

Dear Board Members,

The field trip to Camp Morton would involve 34 grade 8 students from the French Immersion Program at
Ecole Dugald School.

The main goals of this trip are:

- Using the French Language outside of the classroom to promote a variety of vocabulary
- Community Building with student-led activities
- Indigenous perspectives and learning

This is the perfect experience forthem to consolidate their learning and connect with their peers before
they leave the school.



